REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS February 2018
PDC’s full Council meeting on Tuesday 16th January had a number of items on the agenda, but discussion was light as most subjects had already been much debated in Committee or Briefings.
Members of the public spoke during the public participation session about the Clinical Services Review. The Council’s position could not change from its previous decision when the recommendation was amended to reflect its similar opinion, but was constrained legally. The next full Council meeting of PDC is Tuesday, 20th February so we will be able to fill you in verbally if there is anything of import.
On Friday 26th January the launch of the Dorset Innovation Park took place. This was a very positive event with a large audience of public and private sectors represented. The speakers made much of Dorset being progressive, training up its own future employees locally from school through to college and university. PDC was greatly praised for “punching above its weight” in pushing this project onward despite many obstacles. 

The latest consultation on Purbeck’s Local Plan Review was launched and is currently taking place. A drop in event at Lytchett Matravers Village Hall took place on Saturday, 17th February attended by Wendy Meaden, Peter Webb, Gary Suttle Leader of PDC, Mark Unsworth District Councillor for Wareham St. Martin and various officers including the Chief Executive and Planning Policy manager
Wendy has been selected as a Member of the new Community Partners Task and Finish Group (T & F) for the Dorset Council Joint Committee. This is the first T & F to be formed, met on Monday 12th February and made decisions for the way forward to consult, discuss and brainstorm with relevant Community Partners. We have broached the subject of what our final outcomes should be but more will evolve on this. We are committed to moving this T & F along as fast as possible so as not to delay the entire process even though there is still no decision from the Minister. Peter Webb has been appointed to the Budget/Finance T & F group which has not yet met.
PDC meets on Tuesday when it hopes for news on Local Government Reform At the meeting the Budget for 2018/19 is likely to be approved. PDC are proposing a rise in their part of the Council Tax precept of 2.99%. In so doing, with changes in the way business rates are handled and further cost savings there will be a balanced budget. It is interesting to note that Dorset CC is aiming to raise its precept by 5.99%, the Police by 6.17% and Fire & Rescue by 2.99%. The average rise in the Ton & Parish Council precept is 6.99%. Lytchett Matravers increase is by no means the largest and leaves the village precept significantly less than Wareham, Swanage, Lytchett Minster & Upton and slightly above Wool, all settlements being larger than Lytchett Matravers.
As usual we are happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions.
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